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AADD  

FROM THE PRINCIPAL  
Kaya, 

We find ourselves at the end of Term 3. This week our high school students have had great success at 
Country Week and our primary students have immersed themselves in the magic of reading for Book Week.  

In this newsletter I would like to bring to your attention two important pieces of information:  

End-of-semester reports - The Department of Education has recently provided clarification of the requirements for end-
of-semester reports.  In light of this information, we are considering a review of our school’s assessment and reporting 
plan.  

If we identify possible changes to our current approach, then the end-of-semester reports might have a different format 
to that of previous semesters. If we do make changes, we will seek input from families at an appropriate time next term.  

Bushfire preparation - As we approach the bushfire season, I wanted to remind you of some of our procedures. 

Waroona District High School has been placed on the Department of Education bushfire zone register as it is located in a 
designated bushfire risk area. 

If a fire behaviour index of 75 (extreme fire danger) or greater is forecast for the Shire of Waroona, a school may be 
required to invoke a pre-emptive (planned) closure. A ‘catastrophic’ fire danger rating poses a significant threat to the 
school if a fire starts. It is likely to be uncontrollable, unpredictable and fast-moving. 

Parents and carers will receive a text message to inform them of a possible pre-emptive closure of the school. 

The final decision to pre-emptively close the school will be confirmed with the Principal no later than 4:30 pm on the day 
before the pre-emptive closure. If the forecast changes after the 4:30 pm deadline, the school remains closed. 

Parents and carers will receive a text message to either confirm or cancel a pre-emptive closure of the school. 

Typically, schools will be required to close for a day at a time however, this will depend on changing weather conditions. 
Parents and carers will receive a text message to advise if the school will reopen the day after the pre-emptive closure, or 
whether it will remain closed. 

Further information is available on the school website:  

Parent-Information-Bushfire-Procedures-for-Waroona-DHS-2024.pdf (waroonadhs.wa.edu.au) 

Students and staff will be participating in bushfire drills during Term 4 to prepare for the upcoming bushfire season.   

Finally, I wish you all a great mid semester break. 

Kind regards, 

Mr Gareth Smith  
PRINCIPAL  

FROM THE DEPUTIES  
Whole School Initiatives Deputy  
Welcome to what has been an incredibly busy and productive term. I have been at Country Week this with 
the Volleyball team and I am proud of the sportsmanship and endeavour that our students have demonstrated.  I know 
that the teachers involved with both Badminton and Basketball also feel this sense of pride, along with the students who 
look forward to Country Week all year long. 

In our classrooms this term, students have been busy consolidating their understanding of the content being taught with 
a particular focus on areas that have been identified in the returned NAPLAN data. Teachers have been hard at work 
defining assessments before Term 4 starts to allow us to start reporting in student achievement.  

Attendance in Term 3 has been excellent and students have maintained the standards that were set in Term 1. We know 
that Term 3 is always difficult as there is a lot of illness. The response from the school community to report absences has 
been excellent and we appreciate your communication. 

I wish everyone a restful holiday and look forward to seeing everyone in Term 4. 

Mr Matthew White 
DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 
 

https://waroonadhs.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/Parent-Information-Bushfire-Procedures-for-Waroona-DHS-2024.pdf


 
 

Primary Deputy 

I have to begin my article with a hearty congratulations to Wooyan (Blue) Faction, who have stopped Red 
Mirda (Red) Faction’s 10-year reign!  It was great to be involved in a School Athletics Carnival where the 
winner was not decided until the relays were run and done!  Also, congratulations to the individual 
Champions and our two Sportsmanship winners!  A big thank you to the parents and carers who supported 
their children and the P&C for their efforts. 

Each year at Waroona DHS we hold Book Week during the last week of Term 3.  It was terrific to see some of the amazing 
outfits.  We must continue to encourage children to read books, even if they are digital.  Please support our efforts to 
improve student literacy! 

Finally, in Term 4 swimming lessons for our Pre-Primary to Year 6 students will take place in Weeks 3 and 4.  A Consent2Go 
permissions and an Enrolment form have been sent home earlier this week! 

Mr Carl Carulli 
DEPUTY PRINCIPAL  
 

Secondary Deputy 

What a busy term, staff and students are exhausted, and I am sure are looking forward to a well-deserved 
few weeks break. Country Week has once again finished the term off with students representing the school 
well.  We look forward to sharing their results early next term. 

Students who remained at school have been involved in rejuvenating the school community garden and built 
“wicking beds”.  We are all looking forward to sampling the produce grown in these new garden beds. As part of Book 
Week for High School students, they created a magical space in the Music/Arts room for their Book Week activities with 
the primary students. 

In Week 3 Term 4 our Year 10 students will head down South to Walpole for their Bush Ranger camp. Mrs O’Meara has 
arranged a range of volunteer work whilst in the region along with some other fun activities.  This should be an amazing 
opportunity for the Year 10 students. 

The school has spent a large part of the term encouraging students to lift their personal attendance rates.  We are pleased 
that students have responded positively to our initiatives.  This will continue next term to ensure students form positive 
attitudes around attendance which will transfer to their future work environments.  

I wish all the students and the wider community a safe and enjoyable holiday and look forward to seeing you next term. 

Mr David Mattin  
DEPUTY PRINCIPAL  

BOOK WEEK 2024 
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IMPORTANT DATES 
Monday 7 October  

First Day of Term 4 

Monday 21 October to Friday 25 October 

Bush Rangers Camp for Year 10 students 

Monday 21 October to Friday 1 November 

Swimming Lessons - PP to Year 6 Students 

Monday 4 November 

School Development Day 

Students DO NOT attend 

Thursday 14 November 

Year 7 Orientation Day 

Monday 2 December 

Presentation Day 

Wednesday 4 December to Friday 6 December 

Year 6 Camp 

Monday 9 December 

Christmas Concert 

Wednesday 11 December  

Graduation Day Year 6 & 10 Students 

Thursday 12 December 

Last day of school 2024 

 

ASSEMBLY MERIT CERTIFICATES  

The following students received merits at our last two assemblies this term:  

 

 

 

  

Year 1   
Jayden Walsh 

Everett Cooper 

Millie Ireland 

Boyd Smith 

Hunter Miller 

Leo Poultney 

Thomas Ellis 

Year 2 Max McGregor Georgia Lees Sophia Leppard  

Year 3 
Ally Melling 

Jack Lee 

Kaitlyn McIntyre 

Max Pisconeri 

Lilly Angel Harper Stokes 

Year 4 

Jude Purcell 

Steele Clarke 

 

Quinn Bombara 

 

Jason Mohamad Emily Henson 

Year 5 
Dakota Webster 

Hazzel Waide 

Taylor Sherlock Margaret Mendoza Chase Horstman 

Year 6 
Rayne Brown 

Kingston Thomas 

Seth Anderson 

Emmy Spatara 

Tauri Pisconeri Ivie Bombara 

Year 7 
Hailey Murray 

 

Aaliyah Hill 

 

Eli Howlett (x2) Millee Hull 

Year 8 Desi Kelly Kynan Stokes  Stevie-Lee Websdale  

Year 9 Aidan Gray    

Year 10 Kayleigh Fitzpatrick    

Our 2024 Student Council were very lucky to have the 

Western Australian Premier Hon Roger Cook drop in 

at lunch whilst they toured Parliament House with 

Robyn Clarke MLA 



 
 

ATHLETICS CARNIVAL  

The Primary and Secondary Jumps and Throws were held during the week prior to the carnival with our 2024 School 
Athletics Carnival held on Friday 1st September where we were lucky to finish the carnival before the weather arrived.  

Thank you to all who assisted in a smooth running of the day; along with the friends and families for the support of our 
students.  

Mirda (Red) have been the reining victors for over 10 years.  This year we team Wooyan (Blue) were our new victors 
followed by Nodjam (Green) and then Mirda. 

Congratulations to all students who participated and tried their best.  The individual student Champions and Runner-
Up’s from this year’s Carnival are as follows: 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

Year  Champion Runner-Up 

Year 1 Boy 

Girl 

Orlin Valler (Blue) 

Harlow McDerment (Green) 

Zane Knox (Red) 

Isabel Davies (Blue) 

Year 2 Boy 

Girl 

Rylan Licciardello (Blue) 

Olivia Fardella (Red) 

Ragnar Valler (Blue) 

Violet English (Red) 

Year 3 Boy 

Girl 

Cruz Smith (Green) 

Tegan Waller (Green) 

Max Pisconeri (Red) 

Ally Melling (Green) 

Year 4 Boy 

Girl 

Jake Pettit (Blue) 

Ruby-Rose Johnson (Green) 

Alby Bevan (Green) 

Addison Fardella (Red) 

Year 5 Boy 

Girl 

Vince Stelzer (Blue) 

Sienna Johnson (Blue) 

Brennel Tressider (Blue) 

Taylor Sherlock (Blue) 

Year 6 Boy 

Girl 

Alex Gliddon (Blue) 

Lilly Wilcox (Green) 

Bayden Licciardello (Blue) 

Millie Gill (Green) 

Year 7 Boy 

Girl 

Tyler Burnell (Blue) 

Chelsee Dittmann (Green) 

Lucas Birch (Red) 

Mackenzie Stokes (Red) 

Year 8 Boy 

Girl 

Hary Johnson (Green) & Kynan Stokes (Red) 

Akasha Fardella (Blue) 

Matt Larkman (Red) 

Harper Bevan (Blue) 

Year 9 Boy 

Girl 

Aiden Walker (Blue) 

Leah Beales (Red) 

William Butler (Red) 

Lilah Sander (Red) 

Year 10 Boy 

Girl 

Jacob Sherlock (Blue) 

Sophie Stanton (Red) 

Luis Yldeso (Red) 

Isabella Grayden (Green) 

Sportsperson 
Award 

Primary 

Secondary 

Riley Horstman 

Peta Scott 

 



 
 

ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 2024 

  

 

  

1st 

Wooyan 

2nd  

Nodjam 

3rd  

Mirda 



 
 

 

COUNTRY WEEK 2024 

  

 



 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS  

  



 
 

   

 

 

  

Students for Waroona District High School  

return for Term 4 on Monday 7 October 2024 


